
Department of Environment  
 
Contact: Mark Glynn, (506) 453-7945 
 

Air Quality Approval to Operate – Class 4 
Clean Air Act 
Regulation 97-133 

Current Fee: $500 
Proposed Fee: $550 
Effective Date: April 1, 2012 

New Annual Revenue Estimate: $157,300 
 
Change in Annual Revenue:   $14,300 

Comments: This annual regulatory charge is designed to recover the costs of administering the 
approvals program, which consists of an application review, approval development and issuance, 
compliance verification, data management and the possibility of emergency responses. The actual time 
spent on providing these services increases with facility complexity and associated environmental risk. 
The proposed fee change is commensurate with increasing costs in administering this program. 

 


